 NORTH STAINLEY CRICKET CLUB

Minutes of AGM

held on Thursday 18 October 2018 at North Stainley Village Hall
meeting commenced 7:30pm

Present
Aaron Bell, Nicola Bell, Ben Bramley, Gary Cockerill, Judith Cockerill, Jake Cockerill, Ian Curwen, Abigail Dodson, Nigel Donaldson, Tom Ingham, James Kelly, Gareth Lodwick, Callum Puttock, Julie Puttock, Shaun Puttock, Adele Richardson, Bill Stockill, Peter Webster, Dewi Winkle.
1.0 Apologies
Received from: Andrew Craggs, Joseph Horner, Adam Pringle, Nikki Pringle, John Skinner, Kevin Vollans, Keith Wagner.
2.0 Minutes of Last AGM 
Distributed and accepted.
3.0 Chairman's Report
DW highlighted the fantastic year the Club had had despite some ups and downs. He noted that the Club had suffered a sad loss on the passing away of President Pat Craggs and that a bench in her memory would be installed at the ground. DW thanked the committee for their hard work and CP and his team for their work on the ground, together with BS for technical support on the machinery.
He thanked the junior coaches for their outstanding work and welcomed AD and Kim Barrett to the junior set up. DW also thanked the captains of the senior teams, BM and BB, for their work nurturing the young players and helping the older players. He noted that CP had led the evening team well again to promotion to division 2. He ended by discussing the difficulties within the League with withdrawal of teams but noted that NSCC were bucking the trend and hoped that the Club could continue to work hard in the future.
4.0 Secretary Report

Over the 2018 season, NSCC have fielded 3 senior teams, 5 junior teams from U7 to U17 and 1 girls team. The junior section also entered the indoor league fielding 8 teams from u9 to u17. The Club entered its second year as an Allstars centre and also introduced women's softball on the back of an ECB initiative.

The Committee met 10 times, each meeting alternating between a full meeting and an executive committee consisting of the Chair, Vice, Secretary, Treasurer, senior captains, head coach and junior secretary. The Club has 126 registered players with 60 senior players (made up of 31 full membership and 29 social members [eligible to play 5 games or less]) and 69 junior players. 

The 2018 season began with 4 winter net sessions starting in February at Lordswood Cricket School near Tadcaster . Attendance was limited to those in senior teams due to the size of the venue but was well attended. A successful signing on evening in March followed. The Club signed new players in Wood Schofield, Tom Spencer, The Club also entered the third year of a three year shirt sponsorship deal with Lithgow Perkins

The Club submitted its annual health check in September setting out our plans for the next 12 months. The Club has continued with membership of Harrogate Cricket Development Group which has allowed us access to training, funding possibilities and professional support. A new L2 coach was trained in Abi Dodson. The Club issued a statement on GDPR.

The Club hosted the Yorkshire Diamonds in July and held a social event around this, followed by two weekend games and a girls under 9 tournament and ladies cricket game.

The Club held an inter club friendly on August Bank Holiday. This was a fundraising day with a BBQ funded by 1st Choice Payroll Ltd, one of our ongoing sponsors. The Club has one CWO who is up to date with training, with two completing their training over winter. 

Teas were organised with a group known as Team Tea who spread the workload between them. The Club went on to win the Hospitality award from the league for the second time in three years,

Sponsorship this year has come from: 1st Choice Payroll Ltd; 50 Club; A1 Insurance Services; Lightwater Quarries; Lithgow Perkins and Ripon Bowling Club. In addition we were supported by the Staveley Arms who provided post-match refreshments for the teams on Saturdays.

We again distributed a 'How are We Doing' questionnaire which had a 20.6% uptake. Many comments and suggestions were incorporated into the Club development plan for 2019. In addition 96% felt the Club gave value for money and 96% also felt they were a valued member of the Club.

JP thanked DW and BB as chair and vice chair for their help and NP for her support. In particular JP thanked SP for his support.
5.0 Treasurer Report
Copies of the externally verified accounts to 31/01/2018 with 31/01/2017 comparisons are available for review.

The club remains in a healthy financial position due to reserves from previous years, but we have made a loss of just short of £300 in the 2017-18 year. 

Points to note:

Income

Junior match fees are £635 less in 2018 than 2017, this is offset with the reduction of £577 in junior league fee costs. Reduced number of teams and matches.

Car Boot income of £1268 in 2018. Due to the cessation of car boots at North Stainley, 31/01/2018 is the last set of accounts we will have this income.

Sponsors – The 31/01/2017 accounts include the initial sponsorship deal from Lithgow Perkins of £2000. Our monetary sponsors in the 2017-18 year were:

Ripon Bowling Club

MKM Builders

1st Choice Payroll

A1 Insurance

VP Limited

Lithgow Perkins Accountants

R F Broadley Insurance

Lightwater Quarrie

In addition to the above there are companies who have donated items to the club and all the fantastic individuals who donate their time which ensures that the club continues to run effectively.

Domino Drives – Anne, who organised these events, has sadly left the village, and therefore no further income will be received from this source.
Grants – HBC one off grant re ‘Making the ball bounce’, towards cost of new mower, and scarifier.

MCC – One off use of ground to host the MCC match

Expenditure

The ground continues to be the highest costs – £600 one off cost of having water & electric to the score box is included in the 31/01/2018 accounts.

Equipment – Large one off costs in the year - Mower for the square £1060, Scarifier £600 & additional box made in score hut £230

The fraudulent activity that occurred on the NSCC bank account at the end of 2016 into the beginning of 2017 was all rectified, and monies re-credited to the account.

Other Items
The committee have agreed that the club should apply for CASC (Community Amateur Sports Club) status with HMRC, which is currently being acted on.

As a club we continue to invest into the future, whether this be in equipment, coaching days for junior members, & paying for adults to become qualified coaches. These are all in addition to the day to day running costs of the club, maintaining the ground & equipment, insurance etc. Therefore, I believe that membership fees should at least remain at the current level.

As the club is open to everyone in the community, and we would like to encourage as many as possible to be members, I would like to propose that an additional membership fee is introduced this year for ‘Family Membership’ which would cover 2 or more junior children plus 2 social members for the adults. The cost to be the same as 2 child membership plus the rate of 1 social membership, thereby giving the 2nd adult social member foc. This would give the following benefits:

· Adults as well as children are covered by the club’s insurance as members (thinking of the mums who joined in the soft-ball cricket, and parents who help at junior coaching)

· The adults are available for senior cricket match selection (if they want to be!) without having to pay full subs (currently up to 5 matches before full subs are due)

· NSCC is embracing the wider community

DW thanked NP for her work noting that other sources of income were being establishe in the 100 Club, and social events.
6.0 First Team Captain

BB (speaking on behalf of the 1st team) stated that the team had finished 5th in the league and had Mark Richardson as the top scorer in the league (although he wasn't winning the award in the TNL). The 1sts had had some frustration with selection however following a constructive meeting, both teams are moving forward into 2019. 
7.0 Second Team Captain
BB said the team had finished 7th and had had a good run in the Cup getting to the final against Spofforth. BB thanked everyone for their support both there and against Ripley. He also noted that there had been selection problems in May and June but this settled down. He noted two important issues for the 2nd team, firstly  the regular appearances of Aaron Bell and George Cockerill, both of whom had developed well and were a credit to the Club. Secondly, the fair play results had improved considerably from previous seasons.
8.0 Evening League

CP noted that it had been a great season. He noted that throughout the season they had pulled together and produced results, gained promotion and won the Cup. He thanked the supporters for their attendance. They had only lost two games. They recruited well and were hoping to recruit further and to go well in Division 2. He believed the players were a credit to the Club and thanked them. DW thanked CP for his work.
9.0 Junior managers
In his absence, JS submitted the following report:

We continue to progress, evolve and develop. Our aim was to produce senior players for the club 16 years ago – we are doing that. Yet more juniors are playing senior cricket here and elsewhere. We have more helpers but desperately need more coaches; we have a fantastically talented and enthusiastic bunch of children. 

Of particular mention:

We held a successful Yorkshire Diamonds night and presentation evening.

Abi has done a brilliant job with the All Stars

Kim as administrator and under 7&9 manager can’t be thanked enough

Kevin continues to do a wonderful job with the girls

The managers and coaches have worked tirelessly  - there are too many to mention them all

A huge thank you Callum for his work on the ground 

The tremendous support of the 50 Club continues to be much appreciated by everyone connected with the Club.  

Team Performances

We have more successes to celebrate:

· Nidderdale Winter indoor league – Congratulations to U17s who were winners

· Under 13 Girls  – Yorkshire Lady Taverners winners

· The Girls team once again won the NYGF League and also the senior end of season tournament, the latter for the first time in a number of years. They also suffered with the rain in the annual Scarborough beach cricket tournament but won both our games.

Representative Honours  

Once again we have been delighted by the achievements of many individuals:

Yorkshire U19 – Cameron O’Donnell & Durham MCCU

Yorkshire U16 – Lewis O’Donnell

North Yorkshire U11 - Jake Cockerill

Hambleton u11 – Eashan Turnbull, Jake Cockerill

Hambleton  u9 - Narayan Turnbull

North Yorkshire Girls u13 –Kitty Hawkswell, Liv Vollans , Georgie Houseman, Keira Clements-Byrne
2019: 

The plan is that hopefully Ross Atkinson will commit to running Friday night sessions next season, but he can’t confirm until the new year. This should be another major step forward – it will then enable myself and the other coaches to work with him. 

The number of children (and players generally) is a concern, specifically in the u15 at present but that will mean consequently in the u17 age group. We must look to fill that gap – both by recruiting, getting players back and retaining the existing ones. Much to do. Overall numbers remain good at just under 100.I am pleased to report that the over-riding message from the presentation night was that our children undoubtedly uphold “the spirit of cricket”
10.0 Election of Officers
President: TBC
Chairman: Dewi Winkle
Vice Chair: Ben Bramley

Secretary: Julie Puttock 

Treasurer: Nicola Pringle

Grounds Staff: Callum Puttock
1st Team Captain: James Kelly
2nd Team Captain: Ben Bramley
Evening League Captain: Callum Puttock
1st Team Vice Captain: Tom Spencer

2nd Team Vice Captain: Aaron Bell
Junior Manager: John Skinner

Child Welfare Officers: Julie Puttock/ Kim Barrett (2018)/ Sona Turnbull (2018)
Club representative on the Trust: Bill Stockill

Tea Ladies: Team Tea
Junior representative: vacant
Other committee members:

Gary Cockerill

Ian Curwen

Nigel Donaldson

Gareth Lodwick

Adam Pringle

It was added that junior managers are still eligible to attend committee meetings to aid the succession planning and increase club integration.

11.0 Grounds maintenance
It was noted that a permanent groundsman be sought. 
12.0 Annual Subscriptions
There was discussion about the cost of annual subs, DW suggested that this be carried over to the next committee meeting.
13.0 Any Other Business

1) DW asked that a representative of the women's and girl's game be on the Committee
2) A second evening league team was suggested. DW looking for a captain.
3) JP proposed a code of conduct that would be circulated around the Club and parents. This was agreed upon..

4) There was discussion surrounding the kit supplier and lead times. This to be carried over to the next meeting.
5) CP asked about the new President. It was agreed that a new President would not be sought until 2019 as a mark of respect to Pat.

6) AD reported a potential women's softball league for 2019 together with the girls friendly festival which was a great success.
Meeting closed at 8:15pm
Next meeting to be held: executive committee meeting w/c 12 November 2018
Next full meeting NSVH 17 January 2019

Minutes prepared by: Julie Puttock
